
Don Pfitzinger 
 

This month’s "Member Spotlight" focuses on 

one of our newest members, Don Pfitzinger, Sr. 

Don currently owns a 1930 4-door sedan.  

 

When asked which was his all-time favorite 

car, Don said it was a 1932 Ford Roadster 

street rod. When asked why, he said he owned 

this car for 5 years when he was a young man. 

It  appeared in a 2 page article in Hot Rod 

Magazine in 1958 or 1959 (was not sure of the 

year). Don thought it was great to have and be 

able to drive a published car! 

 

Don just joined the Gateway Chapter and BCA 

this September 2011. So far Don has been to 

the last two meetings and we look forward to 

him being an active member in the future.  

 

Don is a retired auto mechanic. He worked for 

Sunset Ford for 13 years and Bud Anderson 

Ford for 13 years. He also owned his own auto 

repair business located in Fenton, MO for 13 

years before retiring. Sounds like the number 

13 was a lucky number for Don. 

 

Other than enjoying old cars, Don has a thing 

for fishing. For the past 12 years he has owned 

a home at Lake of the Ozarks. He used to be an 

avid fishermen, however, now he likes to go 

fishing only when the fish are biting! 

 

Don caught the “Old Car Bug” early in life, 

however, he said it seems like its been a 

lifetime. Don owned several old cars through 

the years, but let them go when the family 

came along. However, now he is back in the 

hobby with his current 1930 Buick. 

 

Don and his wife Pat have been married 51 

years and have 3 children and 8 grandchildren. 

Don and Pat, we welcome you to the club and 

hope you enjoy your time with us.  Thanks for 

joining the Gateway Chapter! 

 


